


Largoward Parent Council Meeting
AGM
Date: Tuesday 27 August 2024
Time: 18:00
Location: School
In Attendance
Chris (Chairman), Donna Bain (Headteacher), Stuart (Secretary), Adam
Chairman’s Report
Chris reflected on all the key successes of the last year including the Christmas fair, school garden, easter egg hunt, nativity and all the in-class/parent activities. Thanked all the staff, parents and children for their efforts.
Noted that the children seemed to have settled back in well and happy at school. Having one FT teacher seems a good move.
Only ongoing concern is the declining numbers.
Secretary’s Report
Nothing to add, notes shared from previous meeting.
Treasurer’s Report
Treasurer has left the school so no update. Stuart has all the physical documents. Issue is we need to get a new account setup or transferred names. Chris and Adam can still issue cheques.
Voting of office bearers
Chairman – Chris was nominated, seconded as appointed
Secretary – Stuart was nominated, seconded and appointed
Treasurer – Jen was nominated, seconded and appointed in absence having previously offered. However this has later been removed due to leaving the school. This will be revisited at a later meeting.

Regular Meeting
Headteacher Report
Staffing Update and School Roll
We now have 12 pupils at Largoward in our P1-7 class.  Our new P1 pupil has settled in well and Miss Wright has been enjoying getting to know the children.  Miss Clark is full time as a pupil support assistant and Mrs Macmillan continues to work on Tuesday and Friday in her role as support for learning teacher and non-class contact cover.
Every third Tuesday we will have the raising attainment principal teacher for the Madras Cluster in school.  Her name is Jenni Alexander and her focus will be on raising attainment in writing.  She will be working alongside the class teachers.
School Improvement Planning and Standards & Quality Report
Our standards and quality report for 2023-24 and our school improvement plan for 2024-25 will be published on 26th September.
Improvement Priorities For This Session
1.	All 12 pupils to experience an appropriately challenging curriculum within the P1-7 multi-composite
2.	Tracking learner progress across the broad general education – new tracking system being implemented across all Fife primary schools
3.	Pupil equity Funding - £6,125 – phonics/spelling intervention for identified learners in P4 and P5
PEF used to fund additional pupil support hours.  Allows Miss Clark and Mrs Macmillan to deliver targeted intervention.
Policy Updates
The draft equalities and diversity policy is not yet ready to share.  I will aim to have this available at our next parent council meeting.
Extended Learning Partnership
This will be scheduled for later in term 1 or during term 2 – date t.b.c.  As always would be very grateful to the parents if they would like to be involved in a parent discussion group.  More information will follow.
Parent Wise Survey Feedback
The below feedback was discussed from the survey last term. It was felt in the group that the growth mindset was not an overall concern from the group and experience had been of children referencing this.
Over all most responses fell into the agree or strongly agree categories with some not sure responses.  Not sure was higher for aspects of health and wellbeing such as substance misuse.  Some parents were unsure what their child needs to do next to make progress in their learning.  Less positive responses in relation to opportunities for wider achievement.  Only two written comments were received.  One expressed concern over the size of the school and the impact this has on development and the other was in relation to the impact of too many holidays, inset days, etc.  A comment was made that there was not enough emphasis on curricular learning and that their child had never learned about growth mindset.
Some of these issues such as holidays and insets are out with the control of our individual school.  Pupils at Largoward do learn about growth mindset and this is part of our health and wellbeing curriculum.  It is often a focus at our assemblies e.g. learning from mistakes.  Points to discuss – how can we further develop opportunities for wider achievement and how can we support parents to understand their child’s next steps in learning?
Fundraising
We will find out the results of our Tesco Stronger Starts voting next month.  If successful this will fund further developments in the school grounds.  The pupils will be involved in deciding how this will be spent.
There was an ask for the Parent Council for £200 to cover the cost of the trip to the Byre Theatre Panto at Christmas time. This was agreed.
In addition, there was an agreement on donating costs for the residential fees.

CHRIS TO SIGN CHEQUE
Dates For Your Diary
•	Friday 6th September – Cambo Cup – running event – see information on newsletter
•	Tuesday 10th September – Parents Night – 5-7pm
•	Thursday 19th September – Flu vaccinations
•	25th – 27th September – P7 residential
•	Friday 4th October – Harvest assembly
Our annual calendar for the whole year will be published shortly.  This will be emailed to parents and posted on the school website.
Other Items
Halloween Party
Party to be held in the school (on Halloween during day), parents offered to help decorate the night before. Need to double check arrangements at next meeting.
We also agreed to provide some snacks and things for games/prizes.
Christmas Fair
Initial plans in place. Date confirmed for 7 December, hall booked 12-3.30 with open to public 1-3. Also book for setup an hour the night before.
Kate has started initial arrangements for raffle prizes and tables. More details at next meeting.
Next Meeting
The next meeting was agreed to be Tuesday 22 October at 6.00 pm. 
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